Draft Statement by the Republic of Korea
The 41st Session of the UPR Working Group Review of Poland
(Tuesday, 15 November 2022, 09:00-12:30)


Mr. President,

The Republic of Korea commends Poland for its continuous efforts to promote human rights both internally and externally, including providing protection and assistance to vulnerable populations including refugees from Ukraine. We also commend its leading role in driving international initiatives on strengthening good governance and democracy. 

In a constructive spirit, we would like to present the following recommendations: 

1. Strengthen efforts to protect the human rights of minorities by tackling discrimination based on gender, ethnicity and race;

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Continue to provide support to refugees and asylum-seekers under equal treatment, especially at border areas; and

3. Continue efforts to ensure that the ongoing reform of the judicial system is in line with international standards relating to the independence and impartiality of the judiciary.


We wish Poland a successful review. I thank you.


*   *   *
